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Recording sales transactions in a company is a very important thing to do. By 
recording sales transactions every day the company can find out the increase in 
the level of sales of goods. Sales transaction data contains data on goods that 
have been sold, the number of goods, the name of goods, the price of goods, and 
the name of customers who make purchases of goods. This sales data can be 
utilized to help the company in increasing the company's sales. This research  
utilizes data mining techniques that cluster data with K-Means and K-Medoids 
algorithms on sales data. This study conducted clustering sales data, data taken 
starting from 2018 - 2020 at PT United Teknologi Integrasi. Data were taken 
from 2018 because the recording system implemented in this company began to be 
used in 2018. The determination of clustering is determined using the elbow 
method that shows the most optimal cluster results formed are as many as three 
clusters, namely products that sell best-selling, best-selling, and less in-demand. 
These results are used to provide more promotion to existing products in the 
cluster less in demand to be able to increase sales. Then a comparison of the 
results of clustering algorithms with cluster quality tests using the Silhouette 
Index method which produces a maximum index value of 0.404 on the K-Means 
algorithm while 0.376 on the K-Medoids algorithm. The results of this study 
concluded that the K-Means Algorithm has better quality in forming clusters. This 
research is expected to be a consideration of which algorithm is most appropriate 
to be applied in the processing of sales data and the results of clustering data 
processing can be utilized to determine sales strategies. 
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